LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - 03/15/09
The meeting was held at the home of Patty Haack.  It was attended by the following officers and board members:

  Rollie Gibbs, President (1954)


Bruce Langson, Vice President (1965)
  Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer (1956)
Nancy Murray Harkess, Board Member (1960)
  Kae Jones Bogdanovich (1956)

David Williams, Board Member and Webmaster (1972)
The meeting was also attended by:

  Gary Dillingham, Historian (1957)

Alice Van Der Meer, Scholarship Chairperson (Honorary Member)

  Sarah Butler Walker, Senior. Squares (1970)
Matt Shlisky (1964)

  Susan Lowe Shlisky (1965)


Brenda Williams (Guest)
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.
The minutes of the November 13, 2008 meeting were approved.

Patty reviewed the Financial Report, which was approved.  Expenses of $137.55 for our first newsletter were unanimously approved by the board.
COMMITTEE UPDATES
Legal Issues:
Patty gave the legal update, reporting that the Mission Statement revisions were approved and that the revised version is now on our website.  The Bylaws, which have to be approved before we can apply for tax exempt status, are being reviewed.  We expect to complete them in the next week or so.  We are hoping to have our tax exempt status by July.

Membership:  Membership Chairman Larry Sheeler was unable to attend.  Patty reported that we now have 180 members, including 22 lifetime members, 3 honorary members and 13 2008 graduates.

Senior Squares:  Chairperson Sarah Walker reported that the painter has the patterns ready, but is not able to work on the squares currently due to landscaping underway at the school.  
Class Reunions:  Reunion Chairperson Patty Haack reported that we have posted several upcoming reunions on the website, and that we have also posted pictures from some of last years’ reunions.  It was suggested that someone from the board attend each of the upcoming reunions to promote the LVHS Alumni Association.
Wildcat Reunion:  Patty reminded everyone that the Wildcat Reunion will be September 12 this year and invited anyone interested to attend the first committee meeting being held next Wednesday, March 18.
Fund Raising:  Nancy Murray Harkess led a discussion on various fund raising ideas.  Susan Lowe Shlisky volunteered to help on the Fund Raising Committee.  They will meet before the next board meeting and present fund raising ideas at the next meeting.
OLD BUSINESS
Website:  Webmaster David Williams reported that we continue to get a lot of hits on our website and on Facebook. Dave encouraged everyone to submit items for the website (i.e. upcoming reunions, stories about their days at LVHS, photos of reunions, bios on notable alumni, etc). We have gained several new members via the website and Facebook.
Helldorado Float:  Bruce asked for volunteers for the weekend of March 21-22 to work on the float.  Dave will ask for volunteers on the website and on Facebook.  Patty will contact LVHS to ask for some volunteers to help.  Brenda Williams volunteered to get information and costs on supplies to decorate the float, and will come up with some ideas on how it should be decorated.  Alice will contact the newspapers and TV stations to see if we can get some publicity about the float and parade.  (Note:  The Helldorado Parade will be on Saturday, May 16th at 7 p.m.).  
Awarding of 2009 Scholarship by LVHSAA:  Alice Van Der Meer thanked the board and committee members for their quick response for reviewing the scholarship application process.  Applications are now available to students at the school and must be submitted by April 15.  We will then have until April 30 to decide on the recipients.  Alice mentioned that there will be a Senior Awards Ceremony on May 26 at which we may be able to participate.  Alice will have more details at our next meeting.
2009 Goals   We reviewed our list of goals for 2009.  At this point, plans are underway for each of them  



- Awarding of a Scholarship 


- Participating in the LVHS Homecoming in September, 2009


- Holding a Fund Raiser



- Having a float in the May, 2009 Helldorado Parade

LVHS Involvement:. Patty will contact the Student Council Advisor to discuss how we can get the school more involved in the LVHSAA.
Memorabilia Display:  The “Centennial Room” at LVHS was dedicated on February 11.  It has several display cases with memorabilia items that have been donated by alumni and LVHSAA members.  There are two more display cases that will eventually be set up (probably in the cafeteria, as there is not much room in the Centennial Room) for additional memorabilia.  Anyone that would like to donate memorabilia should contact Patty at lvowl@aol.com or (702) 876-6660.
Historian:   Gary Dillingham reported that he is working on additional bios of alumni.  He also mentioned a friend that might volunteer to help us with internet research and the float design.  Anyone that would like to contribute historical photos or articles should contact Gary at (702) 205-4282 or e-mail him at Dillingham@cox.net.

Newsletter:  Our first newsletter, “Wildcat Tales”, was sent out at the beginning of March.  We have already received a lot of positive feedback and also have received at least 5 new memberships as a result.

Bylaws Review:  The final revisions of the Bylaws were reviewed and agreed on by board members.  Patty expects to have the final version from the attorneys within a week..

NEW BUSINESS

Liability Insurance
Sarah Butler Walker recommended that the LVHSAA have liability insurance.  Patty will check this out and report at the next meeting.
2009 Budget:  The 2009 budget was reviewed and approved by board members.

Awarding of Grants:  It was suggested by Bruce Langson that the LVHSAA award grants to LVHS and teachers.  A maximum of $1000 per year was suggested.  Bruce volunteered to chair the Grants Committee.  Sarah Butler Walker and Nancy Murray Harkess volunteered to be on the committee.  They will meet and give a report at our next meeting.  
Recognition of Lionel Sawyer & Collins:  It was agreed by everyone that we should do something to thank the attorney and paralegal at Lionel Sawyer & Collins who have spent so many hours helping us with forming our corporation, creating our Bylaws and filing our 501c3.  It was agreed that we will put a half-page “thank you” in our next newsletter and possibly send flowers once everything is finalized.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING:  The next board meeting will be held on Sunday, April 26, 2009 at 2 p.m. at the home of Dave and Brenda Williams.  Directions will be sent by e-mail prior to the meeting.  This meeting is open to all members of the LVHSAA.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer
LVHS Alumni Association
